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May 25, 2000
To:
Christina Sourm, VP for Academic Affairs

Cherrice Traver, Chair, AAC

From:
J. Douglass Klein, Chair, Academic Computing Steering Committee

RE:
College credit for distance learning courses

The Academic Computing Steering Committee was asked to consider the question of what the College’s policy should be regarding awarding credit for courses taken online from other institutions.  The request came as the result of the following e-mail sent to the Northeast Deans listserv on March 14, 2000.

>Date: Tue, 14 Mar 2000 09:49:46 -0500

>Sender: owner-northeastdeans@panther.middlebury.edu

>Reply-To: "Schine, Robert" <schine@jaguar.middlebury.edu>

>Dear Colleagues,

>Have any of you established policies on requests from students for academic

>credit earned in distance-learning courses taken via Internet?  Our

>Educational Affairs Committee, that deals with major academic policy, wants

>to take up the question now, in order to anticipate the inevitable, rather

>than have to react to it after the first request is received.  

>Looking forward to hearing from you,

>Robert 

>

>Robert S. Schine

>Dean of the Faculty

>Middlebury College
The Committee addressed the issue at its May 4, May 18, and May 25 meetings, and concluded that the policy should mirror as closely as possible our existing policy on accepting transfer credit for any course.  In particular, the Committee adopted the following language:

Union College will accept distance education/online courses as long as:

·  these courses meet the same requirements as other transfer and cross-registered courses;

·  courses are offered from a regionally accredited college or university; and 

·  the home institution would recognize the course towards one of its accredited degrees.

Refer to the Committee’s online minutes for references to the relevant portions of the College catalog and Registrar policies. (http://www.union.edu/PUBLIC/ECODEPT/kleind/comp/ )

We note in particular the following requirements:

· Cross-registration will be approved only for courses not offered at the home institution.

· Cross-registration will be limited to a maximum of half the normal course load.

· Union College students wishing to receive credit for academic work at other accredited colleges or universities … must obtain the necessary written approval prior to enrolling in any courses.  (The full approval procedure and form is attached, or can be obtained at http://www.union.edu/PUBLIC/ECODEPT/kleind/advising/advisingforms.html .)








